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Website : ppw.landcarevic.net.au/ffdc                               email: ffdc1999@gmail.com 

Presidentôs Report 
 

Welcome to the 43rd edition of Tanjenong Tales. 

 

Clean Up Day 

We had another highly successful Clean Up Day event on Sunday 2nd March. 

See detailed story on page 3. 
 

New FFDC Signs 

FFDC recently purchased four promotional ósandwich boardô signs for our regu-

lar activities. They were used very effectively for the first time on Clean Up 

Day. See the photo below. 
 

New Committee Member 

We are delighted to welcome our newest committee member Lex Edmond. Lex, 

who joined us in February this year, has a scientific background that we will be 

able to utilise over the coming years. Great to report that FFDC finally has a full 

quota of 12 committee members as per our constitution. 

 

Preparation for National Tree Day 

FFDC successfully applied for funding from Melbourne Water for an additional 

1000 plants to add to our usual 2500 plants for our next National Tree Day 

event on 27 July 2014. Preparations are underway for our planting site again in 

Mansonôs Reserve in Wantirna. See the FFDC website for more details. To reg-

ister go to: http://treeday.planetark.org/site/10002937. 
 

(Continued on  page 2) 

Viv Holyoake with the new signs and collected rubbish on Clean Up Australia Day 

 



 

 

 

 

President's Report (continued) 
 

Annual Sausage Sizzle Fundraiser 

Very disappointing to report that Bunnings Bayswater store has terminated our annual Anzac Day 

booking for our sausage sizzle fund raiser. New management saw fit to cancel all regular bookings 

like ours due to community pressure. A new roster has been drawn up but unfortunately FFDC was 

not allocated a spot despite successfully running our event for the past eight years. We are now 

looking at other fund raising options at local shopping centres. 

 

Shared pathway update 

Pleasing to see that Maroondah Council has finally commenced works to repair the shared pathway 

on óThe Bluffô near Simpsons Crt in Heathmont early in 2014. The work is expected to be com-

pleted before winter. See picture below. 

 

Newsletters 

From now on we are going to provide members with an option to receive their newsletters via email 

rather than in the post. If you would like your future newsletters emailed to you please email our 

membership secretary Barbara Richards on barbarajrichards@hotmail.com. 

 

Community Grants from Melbourne Water 

Very pleasing to announce that FFDC has received the following grants from Melbourne Water: 

1. $1,500 for 1000 plants to supplement our annual National Tree Day planting of 2,500 plants. 

2. $540 for 360 understory plants to plant around the base of the surviving trees planted on the 

northern bank of the creek on the Ringwood Golf Course. 

3. $1,000 general purpose grant to cover administration expenses. 

Thank you to Melbourne Water for their continued support of FFDC and special thanks to Heather 

Graham. 

 

 

Charlie Millerð President 

Tanjenong TalesðMarch 2014 

                                                                                                  - 2 - 

Shared pathway repair works at the Bluff in Heathmont 

 

 

 


